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Golden Book  
 

Class 1  
Mia & Isla 

Class 2 
Lexi & Mohammad 

Class 3 
Zofia & Amelia-Lea 

Class 4 
Harvey & Oscar 

Class 5 
Ororo & Finley 

Class 6 
Ruby & Skye 

Nursery 
Edward & Ellis 

  

Readers  

of the Week 
 

Class 1 
Leo 

Class 2 
Toby 

Class 3 
Cole 

Class 4 
Dotty 

Class 5 
Lilia 

Class 6 
Maverick 

 

Donnington Wood Infant School & Nursery 

Newsletter 
Friday 26th September 2025 

It has been another really busy week in school and nursery. The children in 
nursery have enjoyed exploring our Willow School area looking for signs of 
autumn and Reception children have planted some plants to brighten up 
their outside play space. Year 1 have been busy learning about their bodies, 
and Year 2 have been learning about online safety. 
 

Everyone should have received a flyer about the importance of attendance in school 
and nursery. Please make sure your child is in nursery or school every day and that 
you contact us if they are too unwell to attend. If you have any questions or concerns 
about attendance, please contact the school office.  

Attendance 
Whole School - 95.64% 
Class 1 - 94.77% 
Class 2 - 93.46% 
Class 3 - 98.48% 
Class 4 - 96.58% 
Class 5 - 91.41% 
Class 6 - 98.41% 
 
 

Lates = 27 

Lost Learning =   

2 hours & 59 minutes 

Early Bird = Class 4 

Breakfast Club  
7:45 - 8:40     

£2 per day 
 

Please come to the main office door for 
Breakfast Club. 

HELP! 
Do you have any spare 

underwear that your child no 
longer needs? We are running 
short of spares in school and 

nursery. Please bring any 
donations to the office.  

Could you help our  

school and nursery? 
There is currently a vacancy on the 

Governing Body for a parent governor. 
Governors play a key role in making sure our 
school and nursery are the best they can be. 

Parent Governors are able to bring expertise from 
living in the local community and their experience 

of nursery and school as a parent. There are 
usually three meetings each term. Support and 
training is offered for all new governors. If you 

would like to know more about being a governor 
then please talk to Mrs Boddy or Mrs Bentley (in 

the office).  

Starting School September 2026 
 

If you have a child born between  

1st September 2021 and 31st August 2022  
you must apply online at  

www.telford.gov.uk/admissions 
There are no paper application forms. 

 

Even if your child is in our nursery you must 

still apply online by 15th January 2026 
If you have any questions or do not have access 

to the internet please talk to the office. 
 

Parents of Year 2 children need to apply for 

Junior School using the same online 

system.  

Punctuality 
Doors for nursery open between  
8:40 - 8:50 and 12:30 - 12:40 

 

Doors for school open between 
 8:40 - 8:45. Registers in school 

are taken at 8:45.  
 

If you arrive and the door is 
closed you must go to the school 

office and sign your child in. 
School staff will take your child 

to school or nursery.  
 

Please make sure 

your child arrives 

on time every day. 



Uniform 
 

Please make sure all 

your child’s school 

uniform, coat, shoes and PE 

kit is labelled with their 

name.  

Medication 
 

If your child requires prescribed 

medication during the day then 
please go to the office to 

complete a permission form. The medication 
will need to be in the original packaging 

with the pharmacy label attached. We are 

also able to give over the counter pain relief 
(such as Calpol) with permission. Full details 

can be found on the website in our 
‘Administration of Medication’ policy. 

Absence from 

school and 

nursery 
Please make sure you 

contact the office (email 

donnwood.infants@taw.org.

uk or call 386640) if your 

child is absent from school 

or nursery. It is really 

important that we know 

why your child is absent. 

Please note that the office is 
staffed 8:30am to 4:00pm. It 

can get very busy in the 
mornings with phone calls and 

visitors. If the phone is not 
answered then please leave a 

message on the answer machine.  
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